European Association for the Study of Diabetic Eye Complications

Annual General Assembly

Amsterdam 31st May 2008
Minutes of Meeting


Board Members present:
Pierre-Jean Guillausseau, MD,  President
Anne Katrin Sjølie, MD, Vice President

Francesco Bandello, MD, Past President

Simon Harding, FRCOphth, MD, Secretary, (Chair of meeting)

Apologies

Pascale Massin, MD, Treasurer
Minute 08/01
Report of 2008 meeting

Board members and delegates congratulated Professor Bettine Polak for the excellent organisation and scientific content of the EASDec annual meeting in Amsterdam.

Simon Harding reported delegate numbers. There were 145 delegates to the scientific conference plus 13 board and invited keynote lecturers. 20 countries were represented – a significant improvement on previous years. This was felt to be in part due to the satellite symposium, Screening for Diabetic Retinopathy in Europe – Progress since 2005, which had sponsored delegates from the former Eastern Europe.

46 abstracts were received. 2 abstracts were rejected because of not containing any results. 1 abstract was duplicated. 1 abstract had been accepted subject to provision of a publishable abstract and subsequently accepted.

Abstracts were of a better presentation standard than previous years. Some abstracts had been marked down becuase of:

· a series of statements in the results section but no data 

· no structured abstract

· English difficult to follow

Some abstracts had content that allowed identification of the authors/institution

Minute 08/02
Matters arising from the 2007 General Assembly
Travel grants

No action had been taken by the Board since 2007 on widening access to travel grants. The funding situation in the run up to the Amsterdam meeting had been such that the decision to award travel grants had had to be deferred until just prior to the meeting. The funding from the satellite meeting had allowed 11 bursaries for colleagues from Eastern Europe thereby achieving the objectives set out in the 2007 general assembly. The Board resolved to review the issue before the 2009 meeting.
Scientific quality
This was felt to have improved since the previous visit.

Attracting diabetologists

This had been discussed in 2007 and was further addressed by Francesco Bandello who expressed concern that the numbers of diabetologists again remained small and that there were other meetings growing in size such as EURETINA that could jeopardise the future of EASDec. He went on to suggest that one solution might be to move the EASDec to a satellite of the EASD which meets in September.  Pierre Jean Guillausseau explained that this would only likely be able to take place every few years as there were 12 other subsections. He agreed to present the proposal to EASD and to report in 2009.

Minute 08/03
Future officers
Simon Harding explained that there would be a decision required at the 2009 EASDec General Assembly on the next Vice President, who would need to be a diabetologist, and a new secretary. The next President, Anne Katrin Sjølie, would select a Treasurer. Names mentioned at the meeting were Prof Massimo Porta and Dr Tunde Peto. Delegates were asked to make proposals in readiness for the 2009 meeting.
Minute 08/04
Future meetings
Dr Peter Scanlon gave a presentation on the venue of Oxford, UK for 2009. This was warmly received and approved by delegates. Dr Scanlon emphasised the need for early booking of accommodation
Pierre Jean Guillausseau proposed a venue of Paris for 2010 to be organised jointly with Prof Pascale Massin
Dr E Bandurska gave a presentation on a proposed venue for 2010 in Gdansk, Poland.  This was warmly received by delegates.  Discussion took place on prioritisation of these two proposals. Anne Katrin Sjølie proposed Paris for 2010 and Gdansk for 2011.   She and Simon Harding offered to visit Gdansk in early 2009.
Minute 08/05
Delegates from commercial organisations
Some comments had been received by delegates about employees of commercial organisations attending as delegates without sponsoring the meeting.  Dr P Dodson stated that this is common practice at other conferences. Simon Harding would keep on agenda and make a proposal to amend the constitution at the next General Assembly.

Minute 08/06  Any other business

There was no other business and so the meeting was closed

SP Harding / 3.6.08
Addendum

Subsequent to the meeting Dr Peter Scanlon approached Simon Harding and offered himself as Treasurer from 2009.
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